
* * TECHNICAL INFORMATION NOTICE * * 
DATE: 

TO: 

RE: 
ATIN NO.: 

July 7, 2022 

Mitsubishi Motors US Dealer Principals, General Managers, Sales Managers, 
Service Managers, and Parts Managers 

SEAT BELT AUTOMATIC LOCKING RETRACTOR (ALR) – SAFETY RECALL CAMPAIGN 
TIN-22-SR-002A 

**************************************************************************************** 
AFFECTED VEHICLES:  Certain 2022 Outlander vehicles 

PURPOSE: 
Notification letters for approximately 2,500 vehicles affected by recall SR-22-002 “SEAT BELT 
AUTOMATIC LOCKING RETRACTOR (ALR)”, are being mailed to owners today, July 7, 2022, 
requesting they contact their local Authorized Mitsubishi dealership to schedule an appointment 
to have this recall performed. A sample copy of the owner notification letter is included below for 
your reference. 
The bearing plate located in the ALR (Automatic Locking Retractor) may have been produced out 
of specification, causing the ALR function to deactivate before the webbing is fully retracted. This 
condition, if it exists, does not comply with Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Standard (FMVSS) 208. If 
the ALR function deactivates while an affected seatbelt is used to secure a child restraint seat, the 
child restraint seat may not be tightly secured, which increases risk of serious injury or death. 
PLEASE NOTE: Safety Recall Campaign SR-21-007 has similarities with this Safety Recall 
Campaign. The two recalls are different, affected vehicles were produced at different times, 
affected seat belt lot numbers are different, and caution should be used to prevent confusion.  
Please check the Superscreen on each VIN to ensure the correct recall is performed. 
There will not be an allocation of parts – the remedy part numbers are the same as SR-21-007 and 
dealers should already have inventory.  If additional parts are necessary, they are available at your 
facing PDC.   

Affected new vehicle inventory VINs can be reviewed on the Mitsubishi Dealer Link in the Most 
Recent: Open Campaign List available under the service section of “e-reports.” Dealers must review 
the Warranty Superscreen to confirm if any vehicles in their new or used vehicle inventories are 
affected and complete this campaign prior to delivering them. When checking for applicability of 
this campaign (C2202R), please check for and complete any other open campaigns. Always obtain 
the customer’s approval before completing a campaign on a customer owned vehicle. 

IMPORTANT 
Affected new or used inventory vehicles must be repaired before the vehicle is 
sold/delivered. Dealers must check their inventory vehicles’ VINs on the Warranty 
Superscreen to verify whether the vehicle is involved in this recall campaign. It is a 
violation of Federal law for a dealer to sell/deliver a new motor vehicle or any new or 
used item of motor vehicle equipment (including a tire) covered by the notification under 
a sale or lease until the defect or noncompliance is remedied. 
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